
CENTRAL OFFICE UPDATE

Greetings:  The LaBrae BOE held their regular monthly meeting Monday, February 11, 2019, in the Library at 
Bascom Elementary, and conducted the following business: 
 
 Approved the minutes of the January 14, 2019 Organizational and Regular Board Meetings. 
 Approved the January Financial Report as presented by the Treasurer. 
 Approved the payment of January Bills as presented by the Treasurer. 
 Adopted the Amended Annual Appropriations as presented by the Treasurer for fiscal year ending June 

30, 2019. 
 Approved the establishment of a trust fund for the Alfred Lopez Memorial Athletic Scholarship Fund as 

presented by the Treasurer. 
 Authorized the Superintendent to act as a purchasing agent for the LaBrae Local School District, within 

the appropriation measure, for calendar year 2019. 
 Approved resumption of a classified employee’s approved medical leave of absence, in accordance 

with Article VII of the negotiated agreement with OAPSE Local 278, effective January 10, 2019. 
 Approved continuation of Inter-District Open Enrollment for the 2019-2020 school year for open 

enrollment students from all other districts. 
 Approved the 2019-2020 Academic School Calendar. 
 Approved the disposal of Intermediate library books per lists provided by the school librarian. 
 Approved increasing the classified substitute bus driver rate for extra trips from $9.00 to $9.25 

effective January 14, 2019. 
 Approved a substitute bus driver effective February 1, 2019 through February 10, 2019. 
 Employed Laurie Criddle as a bus driver, on a one-year limited contract, subsequent to the completion 

of required and successful background checks, effective February 11, 2019. 
 Approved an additional classified custodial substitute for the remainder of the 2018-2019 school year. 
 Approved athletic supplemental contracts for the 2018-2019 spring season. 
 Acknowledged and Accepted donations greater than $500.00 for the Alfred Lopez Memorial 

Scholarship Fund. 
 Approved the use of facilities for the LaBrae Elementary Boosters and the Trumbull County Educational 

Service Center.
 Approved the first reading of a revised Board Policy.

Anthony J. Calderone, Superintendent    February 11, 2019 
330-898-1393        Issue #7 




